MINUTES OF BLHA 2020 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING HELD VIA ZOOM ON WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2020 

Jason Stratton hosted the meeting and recorded attendance.

President, Terri Singlyn-Jarosz, called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM, introduced herself and welcomed all the new members to the Association.  Terri also cautioned all members to follow the Covid-19 guidelines, stay safe and watch out for your neighbors.
All members of the Board were in attendance, and a total of 60 association members were represented at the meeting.

The Financial Report was presented by Ginny Webster-Smith.  All dues have been collected and all accounts have a favorable balance with sufficient funds available to cover anticipated costs for the balance of the year.  Copies of the Profit & Loss Report and Balance Sheet as of October 25th were provided electronically to everyone in attendance.
Dan McCoy presented the Bannister Lake Report.  The spraying of beach weeds has been discontinued due to safety concerns.  Latest E.Coli Test was ZERO.  Lake treatments have been increased to maintain water quality.  The Fish Stocking program will continue in 2021.  Please continue to chase Canada Geese and maintain your beachfront. The lake maintenance dues for 2021 will be $200.  Tony Michewicz volunteered to attend the goose information training class when it is offered by the State of Michigan next spring. 
As Ian Fleming could not attend the Meeting, Phil Krason & Terri Singlyn-Jarosz discussed the Hawkins Lake issues.  An additional late treatment was initiated to control the last season algae growth.  All equipment has been shut down for the year and the DTE service stopped.  The lake equipment is several years old and replacement should be evaluated.  New members on the lake can contact Phil Krason or Phil McPartlin if they want to understand the unique Hawkins Lake maintenance issues.  A Lake meeting needs to be held to identify potential committee members and a new chairperson.
In the President’s Message, Terri shared information on many Association issues:
1. The Board is committed to maintaining property values.  We don’t police, but will respond to written complaints.
2.  If you want to have input, get on the Board or join a committee.
3.  We’ve gone paperless.  Make sure our secretary has your email address. If you have no internet access, let us know.
4.  We have a new snow removal service this year.  Info will be on our website.  For you own benefit, keep using the curb markers.  If you have a drain in front of your house, make an extra effort to keep it clear this winter.
5.  All the social events cancelled in 2020 will return in 2021.  The Christmas Lighting contest is still on.
6.  We can always use volunteers.  We need a few to decorate the front entrance for Christmas - we have the lights.

7.  Carry your plastic bags and clean up after your pets when you are out for a walk.
8.  Watch your speed on Kramer & Watkins.  Contact Shelby Township Police at 586-731-2121 to report speeders.

9.  Recreational vehicles are becoming a problem.  Keep them in storage; 72 hours is maximum allowed on driveway.
10.  Landscaping deteriorates with age.  Control the weeds in your lawn and on your beach.

11.  All Auxiliary Construction must be approved PRIOR to initiating projects.  The form is on the website.

12.  M59 noise has been increasing for years.  We will renew our 1996 Noise Abatement request with MDOT shortly.
13.  Thanks to everyone for your support during this pandemic year.  Please continue to STAY SAFE.

An election was required for four 2-year director positions.  Three new candidates introduced themselves to the membership:  Todd Thelan on Fields, Bobby Riggs on Lakepoint and Megan Taveggia on Hawkins.  Terri also agreed to be a candidate.  The ballots were prepared with the 4 candidates names, but were not distributed as there were no additional candidates nominated from the floor.  The four candidates were declared to be Directors by acclamation.  A special thanks to Ginny, Craig and Kara for their years of service!

Additional issues were discussed with members in attendance:
1.  We still have a Skunk Removal program.  The member contacts the removal company and pays them to set the trap.  The Association reimburses the member for each skunk captured.  Details will be updated on the website.
2.  Our members are looking into Street Leaf Pickup, Food Trucks and Document Shredding.

3.  There has been increased deterioration of the roads in the subdivision.  Members should address complaints to the Macomb County Department of Roads at 586-463-8671 or through their website roads.macombgov.org 
The meeting adjourned at 7:49 PM.
Following the meeting, the Board selected officers for 2021:  Jason Stratton – President, Ray Kamp – Vice President, Megan Taveggia – Treasurer and Phil Krason – Secretary.  Next Board meeting scheduled for December 2, 2020.
